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Introduction

1. In discussions on the OTIF Secretariat’s document OTIF/RID/CE/2007/5 at the 44th Session of the RID Committee of Experts on the Transport of Dangerous Goods, it was pointed out that there are differences in the sequence of information on the transport document for the transport of wastes between RID/ADR/ADN 5.4.1.1.3 and the UN Model Regulations on the Transport of Dangerous Goods (and therefore the IMDG Code and ICAO Technical Instruction) 5.4.1.4.3(c) (5.4.1.4.3.3) about which some delegations expressed concerns regarding the consequences for multi-modal operations.

2. In RID/ADR/ADN the word “waste” is required before the UN number and the proper shipping name whereas in UN/IMDG/ICAO Code the word “waste” is required before the proper shipping name (i.e. after the UN number). The intention is to draw attention to the fact that wastes were being carried.

3. In the upcoming Joint Meeting of RID/ADR/ADN in September, the expert from the United Kingdom has submitted a proposal in ECE/TRANS/WP.15/AC.1/2009/19 to align the marking of “waste” in RID/ADR/ADN to that of the UN Model Regulations in order to facilitate multi-modal harmonisation.
4. However, the question arises as to whether when specifying the sequence of information in the transport document, the question of placement of the word “waste” was an oversight on the part of the UN Sub-Committee.
5. The expert from the United Kingdom asks therefore whether it would be more appropriate to amend the UN Model Regulations such that the word “waste” precedes the UN number so as to draw attention to the fact that waste is being carried (i.e. to align the UN Model Regulations to RID/ADR/ADN). If it is agreed that would be a preferable approach, the aforementioned United Kingdom proposal to the Joint Meeting of RID/ADR/ADN would be withdrawn.
Proposal

6. In 5.4.1.4.3 (c) of the UN Model regulations, between ”processing for disposal,” and “the proper shipping name” add “the UN number and” so to read as follows:

“(c) 
Wastes:  For waste dangerous goods (other than radioactive wastes) which are being transported for disposal, or for processing for disposal, the UN number and the proper shipping name shall be preceded by the word “WASTE”, unless this is already a part of the proper shipping name;”
______________
